
The uniqueness of this school has always been the 
people who work in it and I have been fortunate 
to work with amazing staff over the years. It has 
been a privilege to work here and especially to 
have been the Head.

My particular thanks go to you as parents and to your 
amazing children who I have been able to watch 
grow and develop over the years into wonderful 
young people I will take many fabulous memories 
with me of the students who have travelled 
through the school and the great adventures and 
experiences we have had together. I wish all the
Bourne students the very best for the future and 
whatever that may bring.

Kindest regards
Yvonne Watkins
Head teacher
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Dear Parents & Carers

As a final newsletter to you all, I would like to 
extend my thanks to all parents, carers, students, 
staff and Governors, past and present, with whom 
I have worked whilst at the
College.

I have been at the Bourne Community College 
since 2001, but originally arrived in 1990 as a
young French and German teacher. Throughout my 
time here, there has always been a strong feeling 
of being a community College, which has meant 
us working together to make the school and local 
community stronger and ensure our young people 
have the best opportunities possible to help them 
grow through their teenage years and prepare 
them for their next steps and in the future.



Year 10 Geography students used their double 
lesson to great effect yesterday by walking 
for 30 minutes to a stretch of the River Ems 
in neighbouring Westbourne village to conduct 
river fieldwork. Students measured the width 
of the river, the depth of the river across the 
cross section and river velocity using tennis 
balls and stop watches. This has all helped their 
understanding of rivers as this is a topic which 
they are currently studying and is also one that 
is prominent in Paper 1 Physical Geography 
exam.

Mrs James
Leader of Humanities

Year 10 River Fieldwork

Humanities



Bourne  Community College’s History department 
had organised a Hard-Boiled History Egg 
Competition. Despite the egg shortage, they have 
had some fantastic entries. Check out some of the 
student’s incredible creative ideas! 

Mrs McGarry
Assistant Leader of Humanities

Hard-Boiled History Egg Competition





Mr Pragnell’s year 10 group were rewarded with a 
brunch as a thank you for working incredibly hard, 
showing determination and focus throughout their 
lessons this term. 

Well done Year 10!

Mr Pragnell
Teacher of English

Year 10 Reward Brunch

English



Last term, Mrs Moore and the English team took 
students out on a number of trips to enrich their 
experience of the English Curriculum. One trip was 
a visit the most awarded West End play in Olivier 
Award history at The Palace Theatre in London to see 
both parts of ‘Harry Potter and the Cursed Child’. 
Students enjoyed an all-day adventure where they 
experienced the entire show at a very competitive 
price as well as various sights around London 
including: Chinatown (a lovely link to our Chinese 
New Year celebrations in school), street performers, 
the Swiss glockenspiel clock and the statues of 
famous characters or figures such as Mary Poppins in 
Leicester Square. In Leicester Square they indulged 
in some free time for dinner before heading back to 
the theatre. The English department were thrilled 
with the enthusiasm and conduct of our students 
and were glad to have been able to help them access 
the cultural content that they gained from joining 
us on this trip.

Another trip was taken to see The Tempest by 
William Shakespeare at The Globe Theatre with 
our Year 7 students. This was a trip linked to their 
topic of ‘The Enchanted Island’ (an adaptation of 
The Tempest by Ian Serraillier). Students had a 
wonderful time travelling by train from Chichester 
Station and walking to the theatre from London 
Bridge. Students were able to sit in the seated area 
of the theatre looking directly at the stage.

English Theatre Trip
They laughed, clapped and enjoyed the staging, 
costumes and Shakespearean dialogue within the 
performance.  Students represented the school 
extremely well and some enjoyed their first trip to 
London ahead of the up-and-coming residential trip. 

Other trips by other members of the English team 
include a number of trips to Chichester Harbour for 
a creative writing workshop experience.

Thank you to all parents and staff who have supported 
our trips this year so far and the English team look 
forward to providing more enriching opportunities 
for our students in the future. 



On Thursday 27th April, Mrs Hutchins and Mrs Farley 
took a group of Year 10 students out to Dell Quay 
to experience the local harbour and complete a 
writing workshop.  Although the weather was a 
little grey, this did not hinder the natural beauty 
of the area and it was a real treat to be out of 
the classroom and experience nature as intended.  
As we walked through Dell Quay and surrounding 
areas, students learnt about the cost of human 
impact on these natural sites as well as how we 
need to spread the word of ‘The Countryside Code’ 
before we lose these areas altogether. We then 
went back to the classroom at Chichester Harbour 
Educational Centre for a bit of lunch.
 

During the afternoon session, we all revised and 
fine-tuned our persuasive writing skills discussing 
key language devices and how we could create 
clear ethos, logos and pathos within our writing 
before embarking on writing an article for the 
local community about how we treat our areas of 
outstanding beauty and what we should do to help.  
All students produced some powerful and thought-
provoking pieces which argued their points of view 
and gave them a chance to put their voice out 
there.  A great day was had by all!

Mrs Hutchins and Mrs Farley

Year 10’s Dell Quay Writing Workshop



Our Year 9 and 10 STEM students had an 
incredible time racing at the Greenpower event 
at Goodwood. 

Miss Newman
Leader of Design & Technology

Green Power At Goodwood

Design & Technology



Food & Nutrition ran an Easter bakes challenge. 
Check out some of the year 9’s fabulous 
creations! 

Miss Quinn
Leader of Food & Nutrition

Easter Bakes Challenge

Food & Nutrition



Year 9 Food & Nutrition students got to 
experience West African cooking with their 
jambalayas.

Miss Quinn
Leader of Food & Nutrition

Year 9’s West African Cuisine



Year 8 Food & Nutrition students got creative 
with their pizza making. This was part of their 
practical assessment, check out how incredible 
they look! 

Miss Quinn
Leader of Food & Nutrition

Year 8’s Creative Pizzas

Year 8’s Fudge Reward Lesson
Year 8 Food & Nutrition students have made 
some amazing biscoff fudge as part of their 
reward lesson. 

Miss Quinn
Leader of Food & Nutrition



Year 8 Food & Nutrition students made Katsu 
curry and the reviews were great! 

Miss Quinn
Leader of Food & Nutrition

Year 8’s Katsu Curry



Year 10 excelled in their practical assessment 
making chocolate tarts! 

Miss Quinn
Leader of Food & Nutrition

Year 10’s Chocolate Tarts



Year 7’s had a lot of fun making Anzac biscuit, 
they came out perfectly and impressed us all! 

Miss Quinn
Leader of Food & Nutrition

Year 7’s Anzac Biscuits



Year 10 Dance House

PE/Dance 

The Year 10 BTEC Dance group performed at the latest Dance House event at The Alexandra Theatre in 
Bognor Regis. The performance was outstanding, and the group really did themselves proud. An incredible 
performance, well done Year 10!

Comments from some of our students:

“On our course so far, we have been studying different choreographers and learning about their work. We 
have used this knowledge to help us create the piece we are performing”.

“This piece uses our new skills in addition to following a story through movement. This story begins with 
showing how people look on the outside, but the second half of our piece shows how everyone has a 
strong warrior inside them”.

“We have really enjoyed working on this piece as we have been able to express ourselves fully. Everyone 
has an inner warrior, and we hope you can see ours tonight”.

Miss J Ward 
Leader of PE and Dance









Southbourne came with Miss Duncan, The students took part in a chemistry lesson to find the most 
fuel concentrated crisp from frazzles, onion rings and wotsits.

The students were new to burning, health, and safety in a science lab but they listened well and 
managed to follow all the rules effectively. The idea of independent and dependent variables and 
fair test were discussed so that the outcomes could be compared like for like. There were mixed 
results and it was decided that more lab practice was needed. Ultimately, the onion ring earned 
its place as the unhealthiest food! Containing the most calories.

The students then moved to micro bits and coding practice where each student designed a tune 
on the micro bit and were tasked to set them off from a button press. The outcome was a micro 
bit orchestra which could not be described as melodious!

Mr Ellis

Southbourne B Visit 21st March

The Enthuse Project



Bosham Visit 18th April 23
Bosham Primary school attended Bourne Community College on Tuesday 18th April 23, with the 
year 5 students. They enjoyed a STEM afternoon which started with micro bits, this rotation the 
students extended their understanding gained in the first session of sequential and selective 
programming, to include a control program initiated by an input to draw shapes with a robot. 
The students successfully remembered the skills that learnt in the last rotation and worked 
cooperatively to achieve the tasks. The students then went onto science where they learnt about 
magnification and microscopes. The students were successful in naming parts of the microscope 
and giving the uses of selected parts. They then went on to look at plant cells under the microscope 
and work out the magnification of what they were seeing using the objective lens and eye piece.

This was a fun afternoon had by all including the primary school teachers and support staff.

Mr Ellis



Westbourne Visit 25th April 2023
On 25th April 2023 Westbourne primary school visited Bourne Community College and extended 
their knowledge of programming. Today’s task required them to create a micro bit orchestra using 
an input to set off a sequential programme all at the same time. So that all of their musical inputs 
could create music at the same time. They progressed to using the input to set off a robotics 
programme attempting to make the robot drive round a square shape.

This led onto science where students began to understand the application of magnification to 
look into the micro world of cells and cell structure. They created slides of onion cells and 
implemented the concept of staining to create contrast and improve their view.

Mr Ellis



Funtington – 2nd May 2023
On Tuesday 2nd May 2023, Funtington primary school attended Bourne Community
College for the first time with their year 5 students.
They enjoyed an afternoon of STEM activities focusing on SCiemce and Digital
Technology. They were investigating robots to discover how far they travelled
depending on changes in their program, they learnt how to download programs from
the computer to the microbits.
They went on to science where they were able to identify and label the keywords of a
microscope, before being able to recall how to work out the total magnification of an
object using the eyepiece and the objective lens.
Fun was had by all. 

Ms Maz Perry
Enthuse Administrator.



Westbourne Visit 25th April 2023
On 25th April 2023 Westbourne primary school visited Bourne Community College and extended 
their knowledge of programming. Today’s task required them to create a micro bit orchestra using 
an input to set off a sequential programme all at the same time. So that all of their musical inputs 
could create music at the same time. They progressed to using the input to set off a robotics 
programme attempting to make the robot drive round a square shape.

This led onto science where students began to understand the application of magnification to 
look into the micro world of cells and cell structure. They created slides of onion cells and 
implemented the concept of staining to create contrast and improve their view.

Ms Maz Perry
Enthuse Administrator.



Southbourne A visit 16th May
The year 5 students started with Mr Ellis completing micro bit coding to create a
tessellation design through the robots. This was an extension for the student’s
introduction to micro bits from their last visit. All students were able to program a
robot, but issues where had with the coding properties that the students were using.
This led onto science with Ms Perry where they were using their scientific knowledge
to understand the different separating techniques. The students achieved filtration
and evaporation in the classroom today by separating rock salt and evaporating the
water to achieve a tessellated crystal salt formation.
The students enjoyed for the first time lightning their own Bunsen burner using a
splint. 

Ms Maz Perry
Enthuse Administrator.



The’s Charity Group

Students at The Bourne have amazed us once again with their generous donations to The Chichester 
Food Bank. Even when given short notice our students show great determination to help better 
our local community and those in need. A big thank you to all those who contributed! 

Mr Harper

Off The Record Cake Sale

Bourne Community College’s year 9 
student council have organised and 
collected food donations as part of a 
Foodraiser for Stonepillow. A huge thank 
you to all who have been involved and 
have helped to make a difference! 

Mr Harper

Charity Foodraiser



Bourne Community College students received care packs donated to us by the New Life Church in 
Emsworth. A special thanks to Esther Ellis who organises this for our students and always thinks 
of us. To mark mental health week, we have given the care packs to students who may have 
struggled themselves with emotional wellbeing, who are kind and caring to others and some who 
may need a little ‘pick me up’ treat.

New Life Church Donation



The Year 9 Council helped to deliver the food collected at the end of the Spring Term to Stonepillow. 
Henry and Ollie were incredible as they loaded many of the generous donations on to the van with 
the help of Mr harper and Miss Taylor!

Mr Harper

Year 9 Council Foodraiser



Our annual Careers Fair took place on Tuesday 
9th May, when all year groups had time to 
engage with many local businesses, discuss 
opportunities in the Army or Navy, talk about 
apprenticeships with Rolls Royce Motor Cars, 
and seek advice from Chichester College and 
the University of Chichester on choices for the 
future. It was a really exciting event, and the 
quality of questions asked by our students was 
outstanding. A huge thanks to all the businesses 
who gave up their time to come and inspire our 
students!  

Mrs Jewer 
Personal Development and Progress Leader for 
Yrs 10 & 11

Careers Fair

PSHE & Careers 















You will be supporting 
students with additional 
arrangements for exams, 
by either reader or scribing 
for them in the exam hall.

Dates would range from 
15th May to 23rd June 
2023. 

Training can be provided 
by the school SENDCo. Any 
and all support would be 
greatly appreciated.

Voluntary Scribes & 
Readers

For more information 
please contact: 
jeastman@bourne.org.uk
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Key Dates for your Diary 2022

Please note that dates may be subject to change. 

Please check website for updates

SPRING TERM 2023	  

Starts-			  Tuesday 3rd January 2023

Half Term-		  Monday 13th February to Friday 17th February 2023

Ends-			   Friday 31st March 2023

Easter Break-	 Monday 3rd April to Friday 14th April 2023

Inset days- 		  Monday 20 February 2023

SUMMER TERM 2023	 

Starts-			  Monday 17th April 2023

Half Term-		  Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June 2023

Ends-			   Friday 21st July 2023

Summer Break-	 Monday 24th July to TBC September 23

Inset days- 		  Friday 30 June 2023




